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WaterQuality
Lastyear,theColonialPineHillsmonitoredyourdrinkingwater
f ;or possible contaninants.  This brochure is a snapshot Of the
qua,lily Of the water that we provided last year.  Indnded are
detallsaboutwhereyourwatercomesfrom,whatitcontains,and
how it compares to Elirvironmental Protection Agenay aRA) and
state standards.  We are committed to proryiding you with
irf umdion because inif iormed customers are our best allies.

wafer soulice

We serve more than  1,200 customers an average of 143,000 gallons of water per day.   Our water is groundwater that we
produce from local wells.   The state has performed an assessment of our source water and they have determined that the
relative susceptibility rating for the Colonial Pine Hills Sanitary District public water supply system is medium.

For more information about your water and information on opportunities to participate in public meetings, call (605)348-
3 1 13 and ask for Jim Martin.

Additional Information

The sources of drinking water (both tap water and bottled water) include rivers, lakes, streams, ponds, reservoirs, springs,
and wells.   As water travels over the surface of the land or through the ground,  it dissolves naturally-occurring minerals,
and can pick up substances resulting from the presence of animals or from human activity.

Contaminants that may be present in source water include:

•      A4jc;`obz.cz/  co#fcr"z.#cz;its,  such  as  viruses  and  bacteria,  which  may  come  from  sewage  treatment  plants,
septic systems, agricultural livestock operations, and wildlife.

•      /#orgcr#j.c  co#/cr";.#¢#ts,  such  as  salts  and  metals,  which  can  be  naturally-occuring  or result  from  urban
stormwater  runoff,   industrial   or  domestic  wastewater  discharges,  oil  and  gas  production,  mining,   or
farming.

•      Peg/j.cj.c7es cz72c7 foerbz.cz.cJes,  which may come from a variety of sources such as agriculture, urban stormwater
runoff, and residential uses.

•      Orgcr#J.c chem/.car/ co#fcz"z.#cz#ts, including synthetic and volatile organic chemicals, which are by-products
of industrial processes and petroleum production, and can also come from gas stations,  urban stormwater
runoff, and septic systems.

•      jzadJ.ocJct;.ve co#/czmj.#cr#ts,  which can be naturally-occurring or be the result of oil and gas production and
mining activities.



In  order  to  ensure  that  tap  water  is  safe  to  drink,   EPA  prescribes  regulations  which  limit  the  amount  of  certain
contaminants  in  water provided by public  water  systems.    FDA regulations  establish  limits  for  contaminants  in bottled
water which must provide the same protection for public health.

Drinking  water,   including  bottled  water,  may  reasonably  be  expected  to  contain   at   least  small  amounts  of  some
contaminants.     The  presence  of  contaminants  does  not  necessarily  indicate  that  water  poses  a  health  risk.     More
information  about  contaminants  and  potential  health  effects  can  be  obtained  by  calling  the  Environmental  Protection
Agency's Safe Drinking Water Hotline (800-426-4791).

Some  people   may  be   more   vulnerable  to   contaminants   in   drinking  water  than  the   general  population.   Immuno-
compromised  persons  such  as  persons  with  cancer  undergoing  chemotherapy,  persons  who  have  undergone  organ
transplants, people with HIV/AIDS or other immune system disorders, some elderly, and infants can be particularly at risk
from  infections.    These  people  should  seek  advice  about  drinking  water  from  their  health  care  providers.    EPA/CDC
guidelines on appropriate means to lessen the risk of infection by Cryp/aspow.dj.#m and other microbial contaminants can
be obtained by calling the Environment Protection Agency's Safe Drinking Water Hotline (800-426-4791).

If present, elevated levels of lead can cause serious health problems, especially for pregnant women and young children.
Lead in drinking water is primarily from materials and components associated with service lines and home plumbing.   The
Colonial Pine Hills public water supply system is responsible for providing high quality drinking water, but carmot control
the  variety  of materials  used  in  plumbing  components.    When  your  water  has  been  sitting  for  several  hours,  you  can
minimize the potential for lead exposure by flushing your tap for 30 seconds to 2 minutes before using water for drinking
or cooking.   If you are concerned about lead in your water, you may wish to have your water tested.   Information on lead
in drinking water, testing methods, and steps you can take to minimize exposure is available from the Safe Drinking Water
Hotline or at fe//.z7..//www. e_z7c!. gov/scz/en;a/er//eczc/.

Colonial Pine Hills Sanitary District produces ground water from three wells.  Two of these wells (Nonanna
and Croyle 11) are set into the  Madison Aquifer formation and the third (Conifer) is set into the Deadwood
Aquifer.  The Nonanna well water has been declared to be ground water under the influence of surface water
and thus has to be filtered before distribution.  This water is piped to our micro-filtration water treatment

plant where it undergoes filtering before entering the distribution system.  The other two wells do not have
this declaration and can be pumped directly into the distribution system without special filtering.  We have
chemical injection pumps for each well that injects a  premeasured amount of a chlorine solution and a
fluoride solution into the distribution system.

We have a 504,000 gallon elevated storage tank.  The tank and our wells are connected together by an
electronic telemetry system where the tank can turn on or off a well as its water levels rise or fall.  There are
certain protocols that are followed and all critical functions are alarmed so as to notify our system operators
if there is a malfunction.

If you ever have a question or need a problem resolved, please call 348-3113 and we will be more than

pleased to assist you.

Detected Contaminants

The attached table lists all the drinking water contaminants that we detected during the 2016 calendar year. The presence
of these contaminants in the water does not necessarily indicate that the water poses a health risk.  Unless otherwise noted,
the data presented in this table is from testing done January  1  -December 31, 2016   The state requires us to monitor for
certain contaminants  less than once per year because the  concentrations of these contaminants are not expected to vary
significantly from year to year.  Some of the data, though representative of the water quality, is more than one year old.
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Instructions for Report Delivery and Recordkeeping

The Colonial Pine Hills public water system must distribute the report
and the Department of Environment and Natural Resources

must receive a copy of your report no later than July 1, 2017.

Your community water system qualifies for a waiver.  Rather than distribute a copy of the report to
each of your customers, you can take these steps:

Step 1  - Publish the Drinking Water Report annually in one or more local newspapers serving the
areas in which the your customers are located,

Step  2  -  Inform  your  customers  that the  report will  not  be  mailed,  either  in  the  newspapers  in
which the reports are published or by other means approved by DENR, and

Step 3 -Make copies of the Drinking Water Report available upon request.

A  good  faith  effort  must  be  made  to  reach  all  of your  consumers.    EPA  has  determined  that  electronic
delivery  of the  CCR  is  appropriate  under  certain  circumstances.    Information  on  the  electronic  delivery
requirements   is   available   online   at   http://denr.sd.gov/des/dw/DrinkingwaterReport.aspx      Your   water
system  must make the report available  upon  request and  keep  it on file for three years.   The Department
of  Environment  and  Natural  Resources  must  receive  a  copy  of  your  report  no  later  than  July  1,  2017.
Complete the following  form  and  return  it to  us  after you  distribute  the  drinking  water  report to
your customers.

2016
Annual Drinking Water Report
•Certification of Distribution

Colonial  Pine Hills

I  certify  that  the  information  contained  in  the  drinking  water  report  for  the  Colonial  Pine  Hills  is  true  and
correct  based  upon  my best information,  knowledge,  or belief and that the  report has  been  distributed  as
required  and  a  good  faith  effort  has  been  made  to  reach  all  consumers.    The  Colonial  Pine  Hills  public
water  system  has  returned  a  copy  of the  drinking  water  report  to  the  Department  of  Environment  and

that it is complete and accurate. I am using DENR's report to distribute to my customers, therefore
I am not required to return a copy of the report to DENR.

EPA  ID  No:   0263
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DEPARTMENT of  ENVIRONMENT

and  NATURAL RESOURCES

JOE  FOSS  BUILDING

523  EAST  CAPITOL

PIEF}RE,  SOUTH  DAKOTA  57501.3182

denr.sd.gov

March  14, 2017

Mr.  Jim  Martin
Colonial  Pine  Hills
8251  Dunsmore Road
Rapid City, SD  57702-8950
SENT VIA EMAIL ONLY TO cphsd@rapidnet.com AND mike.riker@ae2s.com

RE:  Annual  Drinking Water Report for Colonial  Pine  Hills (EPA ID 0263)

Dear Mr.  Martin:

lt is time  again for all  community  public water systems to  issue the  annual  Dn.nwhg  Water Report to their
customers.   The intent of this  requirement is to ensure that consumers  using your system  know about the
quality of their drinking water.    Each  community  public water system  must  make the  drinking  water report
available  to  its  individual  customers  by  July  1,  2017  for  water  quality  data  collected  during  or  prior  to
calendar year 2016.

The Department of Environment and  Natural  Resources (DENR)  has generated a drinking water report for
your  system.    Check  the  information  jn  the  attached  report  for  accuracy  and  make  changes  as
required.   Distribute the report to your customers, and send a copy to DENR with the certification
form as soon as possible but no later than July 1, 2017.   If you determine the attached report is correct
you can use DENR's report to distribute to your customers.   Be sure to indicate that you are using DENR's
report by marking the check box on the certification form.   By mawhi.ng the check box, your system w/.//
not be required to submit a copy of the report to DENR.

Microsoft Word versions  of your 2016  Drinking Water Report has  been  sent to the finance officer and the
utility  manager.    You  can  use  this  electronic  link  for  electronic  distribution  of  your  2016  Drinking  Water
Report:      http://denr.sd.gov/des/dw/pdf/DWQPDFs/0263ccr.pdf  .   If  you   have   questions   concerning   the
content or distribution of the drinking water report,  please contact me at (605)773-6576.

Sincerely,

M.Jdri   uliii,.dHs
Mitchel Willjams
Drinking Water Program

cy:               Mike  Riker,  utility Manager


